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Monday 5
th

 December 2016 

 

Dear Parents and JIS community  

 

Sports Day 2016 

Many thanks to everyone who came along to support and get in the action for sports day, last Friday 

afternoon. The weather was perfect and Stephanie, Jason and all the team at SIS did a superb job of 

preparing and managing the different events for us all to enjoy. Congratulations to Red team who held on to 

their trophy from last year. 

   
 

   
 

     
 

A really enjoyable afternoon – thanks to all the students for their participation and fun! 



P2 Class – Box of Hope 

The P2 class and Mrs Appleton have been nusy with their Box of Hope action project. Students in P2 all 

created a shoe box of gifts that are to be sent as a festive Christmas wish to some other, less fortunate 

students around Asia. 

 

Thanks to Mrs 

Appleton for inspiring 

the P2’s into action and 

for arranging the 

delivery of the boxes to 

a Box of Hope drop off 

centre. We look to 

supporting this very 

worthy cause in the 

future as part of our 

action and community 

awareness campaigns. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library info from Mrs. Wan for this week: 

There will be no library session for the students next week. Instead, 

all classes will have their final 2016 library session on Tuesday, 

13th December so that they can borrow books for the Christmas 

holiday. 

We would like to invite any parents wishing to share stories/ their 

beliefs and traditions  on Hannukah, Kwansaa  or Christmas to visit 

us in the library on that day. Please email 

Cong  (ccontreras@es.jis.edu.hk) or Cath (c-wan@jis.edu.hk) 

before next Friday if you would like to volunteer and we'll 

schedule you in.  

 

 

 

 

P5 and ICHK – Into the Wild Day 

The P5 class and some staff from ICHK had a great day exploring some remote valleys and streams in the 

New Territories recently. The student also go to visit a refurbished temple and monastery, hidden in the 

hills. 

Mr Kidd from ICHK passed on some happy news to Mr Blaik at the end of the trip: ‘chatting afterwards we 

noted that we consistently find your kids the most robust and brave and generally 'outdoor-ready'ô 

 é.Great to know our JIS kids are happy to interact with their environment and learn a lot from the 

experiences that they have! 

 

Football tournament with P4, P5 and P6 – Tuesday 29
th

 November 

Last week Mr Jason took a squad of football players to the DBIS school football tournament. 

P.4: Bernard 

P.5: Narumi, Ryu, Hugo, Gabriel 

P.6: Thomasina, Taiyo, Kuzia, Brandon 
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Results were as follows: 

Lost to: 

Kennedy B 1:0 

ICHK HLYIS B 1:0 

 

Won: 

Peak B 1:0 (Scorer: Bernard) 

NAIS B 1:0 (Scorer: Thomasina) 

 

We came 3rd in the group stage and were not able to qualify to playoff. But we played two friendly matches 

with AISHK B and NAIS B after lunch to gain some more experience. Mr Jason was happy with how the 

team learned from each game and began to play together more and more as the day went on. Many thanks to 

all those who took part and to Mr Jason for being the coach and organizer. 

 

 
 

Christmas Winter concert – Friday 9
th

 December 

This week we shall be sharing our ‘sing–a–long’ concert to get everyone in the mood for some festive, 

Christmas cheer. All the students will be involved in a range of performances and songs. We have class 

performances, drumming, dancing and a musical ensemble of 39 students !! At the end of the show we shall 

have a community sing a long with all of the audience, using some famous Christmas and seasonal songs. 

ESSPA will be serving some drinks and food at the back of the gym before the show from 5:30pm. Please 

be sure to purchase a ticket using the ziplock bag and order form sent out to you all. 

The show will start at 6:30pm and should last around 1 hour. Everyone will stay  in the gym together  to 

share the concert, as this is a family event not  designed to be a full production concert!   

We look forward to seeing everyone on Friday evening. 

 

Dates for the diary – this week – December 5
th
 – 9

th 

 
Monday 5th – Ms Unrau in P5 this week to work with Mr Blaik and P5 class to prepare for next term 

Tuesday 6th –  

Wednesday 7th – Reception Class go and get creative at Art Jamalama - morning 

-P5 class visit Cathay City - morning 

Thursday 8th –  

Friday 9th – Christmas winter sing a long concert in school gym 6:30pm start. ESSPA food from 5:30pm 

 

Christmas  party lunch for all classes on Wednesday 14
th
 December from 11:30a.m. 

Wishing everyone a really enjoyable week ahead 

 

Simon Walton 


